
 
 

Town of Lebanon 
Safety Committee – Special Meeting  

January 28, 2013 - 10:00 AM 
Town Hall – Upper Conference Room 

 
MINUTES 

 
1.0 Chairman Patti Handy called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. Jim Prescott (Transfer Station), Tom Conley 

(Public Works), Mark Elliott (LVFD) and Julie Culp (Library) were also in attendance. Representatives from 

Animal Control, Police and CIRMA were not able to attend this meeting. 

2.0 Motion made by Culp, seconded by Conley to approve the minutes from the November 5, 2012 meeting. 

Vote: Yes, unanimous.  

3.0 Discussion by Department: Incidents/Accidents; Safety Issues; Safety Improvements; new requests or 

suggestions: 

3.1 Public Works – no issues to report. 

3.2 Police – Not present.  

3.3 Fire – Elliott reported that he has purchased back-up cameras for the fire trucks and they will be 

installed soon. He also noted that due to NFPA standards they will need to retire helmets, turnout 

gear and air packs in the next few years. Elliott said that the cost will be presented to the Board of 

Finance. He also suggested that the Town look into replacing/updating the current entry system for 

the Fire Safety Complex.  

3.4 Library – no issues to report. 

3.5 Transfer Station – no issues to report. 

3.6 CIRMA – not present.  

3.7 Town Hall – Handy reported that the request for updating the security system for Town Hall has 

been researched by the Resident State Trooper and is being brought to the Board of Selectmen for 

further discussion.  

3.8 Animal Control – not present.  

 

4.0 Motion made by Handy, seconded by Conley to adjourn at 10:28 a.m. Vote: Yes, unanimous.  

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Patti Handy 
Chairman 
 
 


